
                             ERRATA NOTICE

                               August 19, 1996

                               Regarding Department Release
                               Transmittal #: 95 ADM-19 (October 13, 1995)
                               Subject:  Medicaid  Eligibility:    Change in
                                         the Personal  Needs  Allowance  for
                                         Institutionalized Spouses Receiving
                                         Home and Community  Based  Waivered
                                         Services

Dear Sir/Madam:

Please make the following revision to the above cited release.

Section  II.   Background - change the first sentence in the third paragraph
to read:

    Pursuant to the Department's  review  of  federal  regulations  and  thePursuant to the Department's  review  of  federal  regulations  and  the
    spousal impoverishment post-eligibility rules,spousal impoverishment post-eligibility rules, if spousal impoverishment
    rules are used for waiver recipients,  then such waiver recipients  must
    be  budgeted  with  the  same  PNA provided to institutionalized spouses
    residing in medical facilities.

We regret any inconvenience  this  may  cause.    If there are any questions
contact Wendy Butz at 1-800-343-8859, extension 4-9141.

                                       Sincerely,

                                       Martin J. Conroy
                                       Acting Deputy Commissioner
                                       Division of Health & Long Term Care


